
  

TRICK or TREAT will take place on Sunday, October 31, 2021 from 6-8pm. Residents are 
asked to turn on their porch light(s) if the Trick or Treaters are welcome. All Trick or Treaters are 
asked to respect a homeowners privacy by NOT approaching homes whose porch light is NOT 
turned on.  

Street safety is a responsibility for both trick-or-treaters and drivers. Drivers need to remember 
children will be out and pay close attention for children running in the street. Trick-or-treaters 
should obey traffic and pedestrian rules and should not assume they can be easily seen.  

For the safety of the Trick or Treaters and your community, please make sure your post 
light is working. 
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West Manheim Township Public Works          
Department will be collecting brush and 
limbs. All items must be curbside by  

Sunday of designated week to guarantee 
removal. The west side of the Township 
will take place on October 11

th 
- 14

th
  and 

the east side will be October 18
th

 - 21
st

. 

Limbs should be no larger than 3 inches in 
diameter and brush should be stacked for 
easy pickup. Absolutely no boards, lumber   

or construction type debris will be accepted. 

The Township reserves the right to refuse 
excessive amounts of debris. The Township 

can refuse items that do not meet the       
requirements and is NOT responsible for 

cleanup. 

P U B L I C  W O R K S  N E W S  

Leaves may be placed curbside for           
collection starting November 1

st
. The     

crews will go through the Township more 
than once in the event that all leaves are not 

down and curbside by this date. Leaves 
must not be in any type of bag or container. 

Leaf collection is expected to take about      
3 - 4 weeks with the last collection day being 

November 30
th
, dependent upon the    

weather conditions. 

F A L L  L I M B  P I C K  U P  L E A F  C O L L E C T I O N  
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West Manheim Township Voting 
District Map 

The Municipal Election will take place on Tuesday, November 2nd.  West       
Manheim Township has been divided into three voting districts – Hanover YMCA, 

St David’s Lutheran Church and Hanover First Church of God.  Unsure of your  
voting location visit the York County Board of Elections website.    

 

All polling locations are open from 7am-8pm.    

 

For more information visit:   

https://yorkcountypa.gov/voting-elections.html  

https://yorkcountypa.gov/voting-elections.html
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Message from Ruth Neiderer, Tax Collector 

Real Estate/Property Taxes     
are based on your assessed    
value generated by the York 
County Assessment Office                  
717-771-9232. The millage 
tax rate is determined by the     
elected officials of each    
taxing district.  

The tax bill is the property owner’s responsibil-
ity. All bills are mailed to the property owner.                  
I would encourage you to check lender’s      
statements to be sure payments have been    
disbursed.  

The York County and West Manheim Township bills 
are mailed mid-February and the 2% discount is due   
mid-April. The South Western School bill is mailed 
mid-July and the 2% discount is due by the end of 

September. There is an option to pay the school bill  
in three installments. The first installment payment 
must be received by August 31st.   

If you have an escrow account which pays your    
real estate taxes, please contact or forward it to 
them. If you have applied for a permit due to an    
improvement to your property, an interim bill is    
generated. INTERIM bills must be forwarded to   
your lender for payment.  All current year bills     
must be paid in full  by December 31st each year.  
Personal checks are not accepted after December 
15th. Payments can be made by mail or placing in 
the township drop box or stopping by during office 
hours. Payments:  Credit card and cash (over 
$100.00) are not accepted. Checks payable to:  
Ruth Neiderer, Tax Collector OR West Manheim 
Twp., Tax Collector                     

Phone (717) 632.3155   Fax (717) 632.2499             
(Closed for lunch 1:00-2:00) 

PLEASE CHECK THE OFFICE HOURS       
INSERTED IN YOUR ENVELOPE! 

 

In an effort to better serve the residents of 

West Manheim Township a drop box is         

located on the exterior of the building. The drop 

box is conveniently located along the front of 

the building on the west side facing Route 94 

(Baltimore Pike).  The drop box is  

labeled  “TOWNSHIP PAYMENT DROP”.   

The drop box is secure and available during      

business and non-business hours. 
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PRESCRIPTION DRUG TAKE -BACK  

West Manheim Township recently joined forces with 
the York County Solid Waste  Authority as a dispos-
al location for over the counter and prescription 
medicine. Bring your unwanted or expired medicine 
to the Township Office Monday thru Friday 8am – 
4pm for proper disposal.   
 
The following items are accepted at this drop off  
location:  prescriptions, prescription solid or liquid 
medications, prescription patches, prescription    
ointments, inhalers, over-the-counter medication, 
vitamins,  samples, medications for pets. Please      
remove or black out personal information on medi-
cine bottles as a precaution.  The following items 
are not accepted:  thermometers, hydrogen perox-
ide, aerosol cans,  personal care products in the 
form of nonprescription ointments, liquids or lotions, 
medications from businesses or clinics,  needles 
(sharps), bloody or infectious waste and hazardous 
waste. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

IMPORTANT REMINDERS 

• DO NOT FLUSH medications unless instructed 

to do so. 

• Do not give your medication to anyone else or 

take a prescription not prescribed for you. 

• Place sharps (needles, syringes with needles)  

in a plastic container such as a detergent       
bottle.  Cap or seal the bottle and label it 
"sharps" and place in the  regular garbage,   
NOT IN YOUR RECYCLE BIN.  
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 ON-LOT PROCEDURES  

On-lot Certification Procedures:   

The Township revised the On-lot Subsurface Sewage Disposal Facilities Ordinance. 
Two important changes for you, the homeowner:    

• The septic hauler of your choice will do the inspection/certification of your system. 
The hauler will provide the inspection report to the Township.   

• The Township fee is $30.00 

As an owner of a home with an on-site septic system you are required to have the      
system pumped out, inspected and certified every 4 years by a certified sewage hauler.  
The Department of Environmental Protection requires the system to be inspected for 

any cracks or issues which would 
contaminate the waters of the 
Commonwealth. The inspection 
by the hauler will also verify that 
the system is functioning as     
designed.  The Township will 
continue to send you a postcard 
notifying you of the deadline date 
for the certification of your      
system. 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

You can find the application for your 
On--Lot Septic Inspection on our 

website:  

https://westmanheimtwp.com/depart
ments/administration/on-lot-septic/  

https://westmanheimtwp.com/departments/administration/on-lot-septic/
https://westmanheimtwp.com/departments/administration/on-lot-septic/


6 

You may remember in the Township’s Spring News-
letter we discussed the impact of recently being 
designated as a Small MS4 Community. As a re-
fresher, MS4 stands for Municipal Separate Storm 
Sewer System and was created in an effort to re-
duce and eliminate sources of urban and suburban 
water pollution. 

The MS4 Program is mandated by both the Federal 
(EPA) and State (DEP) government and requires 
that West Manheim Township actively engage in 
practices to decrease and eliminate sources of 
stormwater pollution. Stormwater becomes polluted 
as it travels across lawns, parking lots, roads, gut-
ters, and ditches. Guided by gravity, stormwater 
travels downhill picking up speed; and, yard waste, 
bits of debris, unabsorbed fertilizers, organic 
wastes, and hazardous chemicals. This contaminat-
ed water is not treated, but, conveyed directly into 
local waterways where it eventually drains to the 
Susquehanna River, then on to the Chesapeake 
Bay, and finally the Atlantic Ocean. 

An additional source of water pollution caused by 
stormwater is from the stream channel itself. Urban-
ized development (roads, residential subdivisions, 
and non-residential development) increases the 
amount of surface areas that generate stormwater. 
As stormwater travels through the Township’s con-
veyance system, it is funneled to tributaries and 
streams, which then act as a sluice and increase the 
amount of water in both volume (amount) and veloc-
ity (speed). The rushing water then damages and 
erodes the stream channel by ripping away the side 
walls and exposing roots. Creeks and streams 
heavily laden with stormwater are often referred to 
as “Chocolate Milk” because of its reddish-brown 
color. The distinctive color is from dirt being eroded 
from the stream channel or 
another source of erosion due 
to the rate and volume of the 
water flowing over land. 

Reducing sediment (fine granules of soil, dirt and 
other debris) will improve water clarity, while at the 
same time, reducing the presence of nitrates and 
phosphates from fertilizers. There are several ways 
for Township residents to be a part of this effort in 
the fall months: 

• Replace patches of bare soil in lawns and flow-

erbeds with grass and ground cover plants; this 
will prevent erosion and sediment-laden water 
from making its way into the municipal storm 
sewer system 

• Follow all guidelines provided on lawn fertilizer 

materials 

• Keep drains (gutters, roof drains, and inlets) 

clear of debris. This may also help to prevent 
instances of localized flooding 

• Fall is a great time to inspect any stormwater 

facilities you may have on our property. i.e. ba-
sins, rain gardens, rain barrels, drywells and 
creek stream and riverside vegetation 

• Always pick up and dispose of animal waste ap-

propriately 

• Blow grass clippings into your yard and not into 

the street. This keeps leaf and yard debris out of 
the street drainage system 
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This fee is NOT paid to the Township Tax Collector, Ruth Neiderer. Payment is collected by the 
Township Administrative Staff.  To pay the fee, cash and check payments can be made by stopping 

by the Township Building during office hours 8:00am-4:00pm (lobby is open), drop box located   
on the exterior of the building or mailed to the Township Office 2412 Baltimore Pike.                    

Payments via credit card must be made using the link on the homepage of the                         
Township Website www.westmanheimtwp.com. Credit card payments are subject to an           

additional convenience fee.     

West Manheim Township will collect an annual 
stormwater assessment fee from each property 

owner within the Township boundaries.                
The assessment fee will be used towards MS4    
requirements such as operation, maintenance,   
repair, replacement, improvements and for all     
other expenses related to the MS4/stormwater 

mandates. Agricultural parcels and single-family   
residences will be calculated at one ERU (4500 

square feet of impervious coverage). Parcels with 
more impervious area such as nonresidential or 

commercial parcels will be charged based on their 
existing impervious coverage. The 2022 invoices 

will be mailed in January. 

WATCH FOR YOUR  

MS4 BILL IN  

JANUARY 2022!  

http://www.westmanheimtwp.com/?fbclid=IwAR2tzlWhNyEd6MpdoDV2YPqpF_xploKW7eHgHuyRS_SiBPxhwSrZ58_72Z8
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PHVFC NEWS  

VISIT US ON       @ PLEASANT HILL VOLUNTEER FIRE COMPANY  

YOUR SAFETY IS OUR PRIORITY 

UPCOMING EVENTS  
 

BEEF POT PIE 

 

Sunday October 11
th 

&            
November 15

th
 

@11 am. Drive-thru                 
carry out only. 

Quart of boiled beef                  
pot pie $7.00 

12 oz. pepper slaw $3.00 

We will provide containers 

 

TRUNK OR TREAT 

 

October 23
rd

 @ 5 pm 

Grab your favorite                    
Halloween decorations and  

deck out your trunk     

for our first annual trunk or treat. 

Please watch our Facebook 
page for further details 

 

FIRE PREVENTION & 
FIRE STATION  

OPEN HOUSE 

 

Come visit the fire station,  
check out our equipment and 
meet our firefighters/EMT’s.  

Please keep an eye on          
Facebook for exact dates      

and times. 
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Phone and email scams continue 
to cause issues with our             

residents.  No company will solicit 
personal information through the 
phone or email.  DO NOT open 

any emails or links unless you are 
100 percent sure you know the 
sender.  Simply delete emails if 
you do not know the sender. DO 

NOT answer phone calls if you do 
not know the caller and never  
supply financial information to   

anyone via email or the telephone 
to unknown persons or             

companies.   

The West Manheim Township 
Police Department is pleased to    
announce the hiring of two new 
police officers.  Officer Dustin 
Black recently graduated from 
the Police Academy and previ-
ously served in the Marine 
Corps.  Officer Mason Moyer left 
the Westminster City Police   
Department in Maryland to     
become part of our depart-
ment.  Both officers were sworn  
in as patrolmen on August 5th 
2021. Congratulations to our 
new officers and their families.   

The police department would 
like to thank Sergeant’s Toby 
Wildasin and David Morris for 
their dedication to the depart-
ment.  Both Sergeant Wildasin 
and Morris have retired after nu-
merous years of service. Best of 
luck in your new endeavors.   

 

Congratulations to PFC Craig 
Snyder on his promotion to            
Sergeant. Sergeant Snyder has 
been a dedicated member of 
this department since 1990.  
Sergeant Snyder will be a great 
asset in his new role as he 
brings a wealth of knowledge 
and experience.  We would like 
to congratulate Sergeant Snyder 
and his family on this well-
deserved promotion.   

 

Residents are reminded our children are back to school.  Please utilize caution when driving through our 
school zone(s) and watch for children at all bus stops.  If you notice any suspicious persons, vehicles, or   

suspicious activity in general please notify us immediately and we will respond to investigate.  Thank you for 
your partnership in keeping our community safe. 

 

The department obtained  a 
new cruiser. This cruiser will 
replace the cruiser that was 

totaled when another driver hit 
Officer Derek Schneider head 
on. The new cruiser allows for     
additional storage capacity for 
emergency equipment and is 
four-wheel drive to assist in 

inclement weather.   

Chief Edwin J Schneider 

Lieutenant Derrick Baker 

Sergeant Craig Snyder 

Pfc. Joshua Bower 

Pfc. Justin Seibert 

Pfc. Randy Wagner 

Ptlmn. Derek Schneider 

Ptlmn: Joshua Rummel 

Ptlmn. Dustin Black  

Ptlmn. Mason Moyer 
 

Lou Sordon, Administrative Assistant 
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WMT SNOW EMERGENCY GUIDELINES  

 

 

When a snow emergency is declared by the Township Board of             
Supervisors, the following parking regulations must be followed on         
non-snow emergency Township Roads.   

• Day #1 of snowstorm:  parking is prohibited on the even number   

side of the street.  This will allow for the plowing and salting of the 
even house numbered side of the road.  All vehicles must park in    
garages, driveways or on the odd house number side of the street.   

• Day #2 of snowstorm:  After 8:00am on the day following the         

declaration of a snow emergency, and until the plowing and salting is complete, parking will be 
prohibited on the odd house numbered side of the road. This will allow for the plowing and    
salting of the odd house numbered side of the road.  All vehicles must park in garages,       
driveways or on the even house  number side of the street.   

• Day #3 of snowstorm:  The process will repeat with #1, parking prohibited on the even-

numbered side of the street. 

By following of the above snow emergency regulations, the Township Public Works Department will 
be able to clear all snow and ice from the roads.  Residents are reminded to refrain from shoveling, 
pushing, throwing, plowing, and blowing snow onto streets.  Please refrain from depositing snow 
onto neighboring properties.  Please note, the Ordinance authorizes the West Manheim Township 
Police Department to have any vehicle parked in violation towed away and stored at any authorized 

towing facility at the expense of the owner of said 
vehicle. 
 

 

 

Every owner, occupant, or tenant is required to 
remove all snow and/or ice from public sidewalks 

within 24 hours after the weather event. This    
includes any snow and/or ice residue from the 

plow trucks. All snow and/or ice shall be removed 
to a width of not less than three feet and shall not 
be placed on any public street or highway. There 
are no exceptions to this requirement including 

forecasted warmer temperatures after the    
weather event.   As part of the Quality of Life   

Ordinance, warnings will not be issued for      
noncompliance. Fines of $50.00 for the first  
offense will be issued if sidewalks are not 

cleared.  

 

 

Fire hydrants shall not be covered. The owner,  
occupant, or tenant is required to remove or any 

accumulation and/or impediment which would limit 
access to, from, and/or around all of the fire       

hydrants which are located on said property, so   
as to provide immediate access by fire rescue        

personnel in cases of emergency. In cases        
involving a storm, fire hydrants shall be cleared of 

all snow, ice, slush, or any combination thereof 
within 24 hours following the storm; in any event, 
any accumulation shall be removed no less than 

once in every twenty-four-hour period. 

SIDEWALKS  

FIRE HYDRENTS  

PARKING  
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EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT AGENCY  

The National Weather Service refers to winter storms 
as the "deceptive killers" because most deaths are in-
directly related to the storm. People are injured 
or killed in traffic accidents on icy roads or suffer from 
hypothermia due to prolonged exposure to the cold. 
Another major danger associated with winter storms is 
their  ability to knock out heat, power, and communica-
tions, sometimes for days at a time. Here are some 
things you can do to help prepare for winter weather 
before it strikes. 

• Make an emergency plan for you and your family. 

• Listen to your radio, television, or NOAA Weather 

Radio for weather reports and emergency infor-
mation. 

• Make sure your home is well insulated and that 

you have weather stripping around your doors and 
windowsills to keep the warm air inside. If you have 
no heat, close off unneeded rooms, stuff towels or 
rags in the cracks under doors and cover windows 
at night. 

• Cover pipes with insulation or newspapers and  

plastic. Allow faucets to drip a little during cold 
weather to avoid freezing. 

• Learn how to shut off water valves in case of a 

pipe burst. If the pipes freeze, remove any          
insulation or layers of newspapers and wrap pipes 
in rags.   Completely open all faucets and pour hot 
water over the pipes, starting where they were 
most exposed to the cold (or where the cold was 
most likely to penetrate). 

• Use extreme caution when using alternative    

heating sources. Refuel kerosene heaters outside 
and keep them at least three feet from flammable 
objects.  Also, when using kerosene heaters, be 
sure to maintain ventilation to avoid build-up of  
toxic fumes. Visit www.befiresafepa.com for more 
information. 

• Wear layers of loose-fitting, lightweight, warm    

clothing. Several layers of lightweight clothing will 
keep you warmer than a single heavy coat. Wear 
gloves (or mittens) and a hat to help prevent loss 
of body heat. 

The West Manheim Emergency Management Agency works with our municipal govern-
ment, the West Manheim Police Department and Pleasant Hill Volunteer Fire Company.  
We keep an updated Emergency Operations Plan (EOP) that has been developed and 
is updated on a yearly cycle. Many community businesses, services, and private individu-
als have agreed to be part of the emergency plan and have also agreed to provide        
resources and services in the event they are needed. Snowmobiles, boats,  bulldozers, 
communications equipment; construction equipment, and construction supplies are just 
some examples of resources. If anyone has resources that could be used in the event of 
an emergency is interested in being added to our EOP, please contact us at 717-632-

We have streamlined our process through the township website regarding our “Residents with Special Needs 
Registry.”  Should an emergency occur, and an evacuation is needed, having a list of residents who need   
assistance in an area can help expedite the process.  It is voluntary to submit.  To complete, follow: 

www.westmanheimtwp.com > Departments > Emergency Mgmt > Special Needs 

A hard copy can still be printed out and completed from the website.  You can also pick up a hard copy at the 
township building.  Your completed form can be hand delivered or mailed into the township building: 

2412 Baltimore Pike 
C/O: EMA 
Hanover, PA 17331 

WINTER WEATHER PREPARATION  

https://www.ready.pa.gov/BePrepared/MakeaPlan/Pages/Family-Emergency-Plan.aspx
https://www.osfc.pa.gov/FireSafety/Pages/Be-Fire-Safe-PA.aspx
http://www.westmanheimtwp.com
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EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT AGENCY  

Winter Storm 
Watch 

A winter storm is possible in your area. Tune in to  NOAA Weather Radio, commercial radio, 
or television for more information.  

Winter Storm 
Warning 

A winter storm is occurring or will soon occur in your area. 

Blizzard  
Warning 

Sustained winds or frequent gusts to 35 miles per hour or greater and considerable amounts 
of falling or blowing snow (reducing visibility to less than a quarter mile) are expected to pre-
vail for a period of three hours or longer. 

Frost/Freeze 
Warning 

Below freezing temperatures are expected. 

Freezing Rain Rain that freezes when it hits the ground, creating a coating of ice on roads, walkways, trees, 
and power lines. 

Sleet Rain that turns to ice pellets before reaching the ground. Sleet also causes moisture on 
roads to freeze and become slippery. 

Flurries Light snow falling for short durations. No accumulation or light dusting is all that is expected. 

Showers Snow falling at varying intensities for brief periods of time. Some accumulation is expected. 

Squalls Brief, intense snow showers accompanied by strong, gusty winds. Accumulations may be 
significant. 

Blowing Snow Wind-driven snow that reduces visibility and causes significant drifting. Blowing snow may be 
snow that is falling and/or loose snow on the ground picked up by the wind. 

Blizzard Winds over 35 mph with snow and blowing snow reducing visibility to near zero. 

WINTER WEATHER GLOSSARY  



13 

Look for more operational and closeout data in future newsletters. The Heritage Committee typically meets 
on the First Tuesday of every month, beginning promptly at 4:00 pm. Visitors should arrive 15 minutes early. 

Meetings are held at the West Manheim Township Office located at 2412 Baltimore Pike, Hanover, PA.   
More details are available by contacting Harold Coldren by phone at 717- 637-8488. 

MARY ANN FURNACE TIMELINE-THE EARLY STARTUP YEARS 

On March 12, 2021, the Heritage Committee of West Manheim Township retained GeoView,                       
Inc to identify the furnace site along the Black Rock Road using ground penetrating radar.                                   

The location remains a mystery, but a possible mill race was discovered and several artifacts                    
were found. A timeline of the furnace startup operations is below: 

A typical iron furnace operation in the Mary Ann Furnace Period  

 

 

* Article is from a 2013 Compilation of Researcher                         
David Young while working for DCNR 

• September 10,1750 - The William 

Penn Family granted 210.5 acres to 
Johannes (John) Hunsaker 
(Hunsinger/Hunsicker/Hunscker) 
along the West Branch of Codorus 
Creek. The first survey was per-
formed by William Matthews for the 
tract called “Friendship”. 

• December 13,1759 - George Steven-

son deputy surveyor resurveyed the 
Friendship Tract. 

• 1761 - George Ross and Company 

partnership formed with George    
Stevenson, William Thompson and 
Mark Bird and leased 4 acres from 
John Hunsinger. 

• 1762 - Mary Ann Furnace goes into 

blast along Furnace Creek. 

• 1763 - George Ross and Company 

petition the York County Court for a 
public road from the furnace to the 
Conewago Settlement (Hanover). 

• 1765 - Mary Ann Furnace casts the 

first 10-plate stove in the Colonies 
(English Stove). 



14 

 

Immediate Need for Volunteers 

West Manheim Township Park, at 100+ acres, is in 
need of a variety of volunteers. Our Park Board 
would love some new faces to help plan events and 
make decisions for the park. We meet the 2nd    
Monday of each month either via Zoom or in person.  

Additional volunteers to help maintain the physical 
aspects of the park; like the 6 miles of walking trails, 
mulching, Angel Garden upkeep, and other special 
projects are always welcome and encouraged. 
Looking for volunteer service hours? Want to be a 
part of something special in your community?      
Interested in learning more on how you can help    
(in any way)? Please contact our co-chairs Nina 
Rynearson or Christina Sones at                         
parkboard@westmanheimtwp.com to find out how 
you can volunteer.  

Turf To Meadows Update 

The “Turf to Meadows” program took place this 
spring with 10 acres planted in native species of 
wildflowers and grasses; part of which can be seen 
to the right of the road as you travel the main stretch 
from the entrance to the playground. In June and 
July, we began to see Spring Oats (a cover plant to 
protect more delicate plants), Partridge Pea, Virginia 
Wildrye, New England Aster, Butterfly Milkweed, 
and Black-eyed Susan.  

There are as many as 20 different varieties of wild-
flowers and grasses and each species blooms and 
goes to seed at different months, or seasons, for 
years to come. So each season will bring its own 
beauty and color.  

This project will continue to evolve through the next 
three years and beyond. Please visit and see if you 
recognize any flowers and share your photos with 
us. Questions or comments can be directed to the     
parkboard@westmanheimtwp.com. 

Get Outdoors - GO York Trail Wrap Up 

As the summer wraps up and the Go (Get Outdoors) 
York hikes come to an end, we are so grateful to 
have been a part of this program for the first time. 
Thank you everyone who participated and came out 
to “Chase Your Tale” at our park! We look forward to 
participating in future hikes and hope to see you 
back out there too! 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Keep your eyes open this fall for upcoming      
events at the park:  

October – Halloween/Fall Fun  

November – Revamped Drive Thru German       
Dinner & Family Day (complete with kite flying) 

 
More Information to come. Check the Township 

Website (https://westmanheimtwp.com/) 

and the Park’s Facebook Page (https://
www.facebook.com/WMTpark) for more details      

as the month’s get closer.  

REMINDER 

West Manheim Township Park is a Tobacco Free Park. 
Alcohol, Firearms, and Unauthorized Motor Vehicles  
are also not permitted. Please be courteous to our    

park and visitors. 

mailto:parkboard@westmanheimtwp.com
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 WHEN DIGGING, SAFET Y FIRST  

Know what’s BELOW,  

CALL before you dig. 

 

Before your begin digging, state law requires you to call PA One Call at 1.800.242.1776 or 811 

at least three days before you dig.  All utility companies will be notified of your planned work and 

will mark the location of any underground lines. Respect the markings and excavate with due 

care, and be sure to report any and all damage to pipelines, line markers, locator wires, or warn-

ing tape to the appropriate utility.  If you have a contractor digging at your property, ask the          

contractor to be extra careful. Make sure there are PA One Call markings and/or flags,           

and look at the work being done. 

You should notify PA One Call before you perform any of the following activities: 

• Install a fence, mailbox, yard sign, flag pole, or pole for a basketball hoop. 

• Install a deck, porch, patio, swimming pool, or garage. 

• Install a sprinkler system, pet perimeter fence, septic tank, leach bed, or sand mound.                   

• Plant trees or bushes. 

Safe digging is no accident! Know what’s below. 
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BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

Jeremy Ault, Chairman 

Harold Hartlaub, Vice Chairman 

Kyle Krysiak 

Terry Rynearson 

Jim Staaf 

 

TOWNSHIP STAFF 

Mike Bowersox, Township Manager 

Miriam Clapper, Secretary 

Jennifer Thornton, Treasurer 

Shanna Smale, Office Assistant 

Tonya Bulson, Office Assistant 

Heather Bair, Code Enforcement 

Jason Baldwin, EMC 

Marty Strausbaugh, Utilities/ Maint. 

 
ROAD CREW 

Tom Hartlaub Roadmaster 

Sam Caltrider 

Tim Dix 

Levi Rohrbaugh 

 

TAX COLLECTOR 

Ruth Neiderer 

POLICE DEPARTMENT 

Chief Edwin J Schneider 

Lieutenant Derrick Baker 

Sergeant Craig Snyder 

Pfc. Joshua Bower 

Pfc. Justin Seibert 

Pfc. Randy Wagner 

Ptlmn. Derek Schneider 

Ptlmn: Joshua Rummel 

Ptlmn. Dustin Black  

Ptlmn. Mason Moyer 

Lou Sordon, Office Assistant 

 

 

 

 

PUBLIC MEETING  

SCHEDULE 

Board of Supervisors - 1
st
 Thursday   

of each month at 7:00PM,                      
Supervisor Caucus at 6:00PM & 3

rd
   

Tuesday of each month at 7:00PM,      
Supervisor Caucus at 6:00PM 

Planning Commission - 3
rd

 Thursday 
of each month at 6:00PM 

Park & Rec Board - 2
nd

 Monday          
of each month at 6:00PM 

Heritage Committee - 1
st
 Tuesday     

of each month at 4:00PM 

Zoning Hearing Board - 4
th 

Tuesday     
of each month at 7:00PM 

 

All meetings are held at the   
Township Building & OPEN TO 

THE PUBLIC 

WEST MANHEIM TOWNSHIP 

2412 Baltimore Pike Hanover, PA 17331   

NEW OFFICE HOURS, Monday - Friday 8:00am - 4:00pm    

Phone: 717.632.0320 Fax: 717.632.2499 

               Email: general@westmanheimtwp.com          Website: www.westmanheimtwp.com 

EMS STAFF 

Jerry Misner 

Brian Bankert 

Chris Walker 

Elyssa Cool 

Josh Gursky 

Kim Lindner 

Eric Miller 

Garrett Strouse 

Blaine Gerver 

 

Seated: Jim Staaf, Harold Hartlaub, Terry Rynearson 
Standing: Jeremy Ault & Kyle Krysiak 


